
VESTRY MINUTES 

November 20, 2019 

The Vestry of St. Matthew’s met on Wednesday, November 20, 2019 at 6PM in the fellowship 
hall.  Chuck Messley and Fanny Neeley were not in attendance. Minutes from October meeting: 
Motion to accept:  Lee Storey, Susan Benzick second, motion passed unanimously. Treasurer’s 
Report from October meeting:  Motion to accept Anita Sacrey, Lee Storey second, motion 
passed unanimously. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Stewardship Campaign: Did very well, some pledges are still coming in 

Free Little Pantry:  Report next month. 

Vicarage:  Property Management in place, painting done, heat and air are being looked at. 
Ready to rent, but yard work still needs to be done. Thank you Lee for all of your hard work 
getting the vicarage ready for renting. 

Making church handicapped accessible:  Chuck -New door coming then all will be done. The 
windows had to be reordered. 

Vestry Nominations: (2) Kyle and Chris 

NEW BUSINESS: 

An ad has been placed in the Benton Courier for the Christmas Eve service. 

Annual Meeting will be on January 26, 2020 

Morning Prayer on December 29 will have Nancy Cook preaching. 

It was approved that Judy Matthews be given a $100.00 bonus at Christmas. 

CALENDAR UPDATES 

ECW Christmas Party at Susan Benzick’s home at 11:30 AM 

Greening of the church on December 14th at 9:00AM 

Next Vestry Meeting: 6PM December 18th 

Desert Buffet and Christmas Carols and Prayers at 5:00PM 

Christmas Eve Service with Sandra Curtis presiding – 6PM, December 24th 

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm 

Respectfully Submitted, 



The Reverend Nancy B. Cook for Ms. Fanny Neeley 

 

 


